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school gym
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District Office

Leadership Focus as the Next Superintendent: A Unified Vision With Staff, Families, 
and the Community To Ensure High Levels of Learning For All Students

By John Elkin, Assistant Superintendent

I am honored to have been selected as the next superintendent of the Center Point-Urbana School District after
serving in the role of Assistant Superintendent for CPU the past two years. While I “officially” begin my new role on
July 1, I immediately began the transition process (as much as I can) including reflection upon my journey to CPU
the week after I was offered and accepted this position. This transition has included (but not limited to) meetings with
principals and learning certain logistics of the superintendent role.

My family, which includes my wife, Jamie, and two sons, Rowan and Grady, moved here two years ago because of
the excellent reputation of the district including my research of its strong community support for both academics and
activities. We also were aware of the experienced staff who are committed to excellence… whether that was
demonstrated via the results of student achievement or what people I knew and trust told me about CPU.

Academics: Provide a guaranteed and viable curriculum that provides quality and effective instruction to meet
the needs of all students. 
Activities: Further bolster participation, success, and the promotion of student activities to connect students,
families, and the community as well as to expand school pride. 
Communications: Communicate proactively, consistently, and effectively with all stakeholders to build and
sustain an environment of trust and transparency. 
Healthy Culture: Maintain a productive, safe, secure, and celebratory culture. This also includes matters of
equity for all students, staff, and families. 
System Alignment: Fortify and/or improve the interconnectedness of all district systems which directly or
indirectly impact student learning. 

All of this still rings true today. Yes, there have been significant challenges in education the past 3 years and our
district has not been immune to these challenges, but because of the strong foundation that exists in our district,
there is no reason why CPU cannot set the bar to be the best school district in the state!

The last 28 years I have served as an English teacher (9 years), high school assistant principal (7), high school
principal (3), and middle school principal (7) before my current role. As a classroom teacher, I also was a TAG
Coordinator for several years, served as the Newspaper and Yearbook Sponsor my entire tenure, as was both an
assistant football coach and head boys’ track coach; during the fall and spring seasons, I also was the Drama (Fall
Play and Spring Musical) Director.

My leadership efforts will focus on a unified vision with staff, families, and the community to ensure all students
learn at high levels. The foundation of this vision will align with the district’s mission statement and utilizes the
Continuous Cycle of Improvement as it focuses on: 

I’m excited for this opportunity and look forward to leading the collaborative effort to continue making the Center
Point-Urbana School District a great place to live, work, and educate students. I will continue to share portions of
my entry plan with all stakeholders in the forthcoming months along with being both transparent and
communicative as the district’s [next] superintendent.



Transportation Department

Kadyn’s Law-Iowa School Bus Safety

In 2012, the Iowa Legislature unanimously adopted Kadyn’s law. The law was in response to the
death of seven year old named Kadyn Jade Halverson who was struck by a pickup and killed
while trying to cross the road to board a school bus. 

The driver of the pickup violated Iowa’s stop arm law which prohibits drivers from passing a
stopped school bus when the stop arms are out, or when the red or amber lights are flashing.

Kadyn’s law increased the criminal penalties for passing a stopped school bus and increased the
license sanctions for these offenses. Under Kadyn’s law an individual who is convicted of failing
to stop for a School Bus Stop Arm will be subjected to the following punishment for unlawful
passing of a school bus under Iowa Code section 321.372(5)(b):

First Offense – A fine of at least $250.00 but not more than $675.00, and/or imprisonment not to
exceed 30 days, and a 30 day license suspension. 

Second Offense – (in five years) A fine of at least $315.00, but not more than $1,875.00, and/or
imprisonment not to exceed one year, and a 90 day license suspension. 

Third Offense – (in five years) A fine of at least $315.00, but not more than $1,875.00, and/or
imprisonment not to exceed one year, and a 180 day license suspension. 

DO YOU KNOW WHEN STOPPING IS REQUIRED?

Meeting the bus from the front: When you see amber warning lights flashing you must slow your
vehicle to no more than 20 mph and be prepared to stop. Stop in front of the school bus when the
school bus stops and its stop arm is extended. Remain stopped until the stop arm is retracted.

Approaching the bus from the rear: When you see flashing red or amber warning lights, you are
not permitted to pass the school bus and should be prepared to stop. Stop behind the school bus
when the school bus stops and the stop arm is extended. Stop no closer than 15 feet from the rear
of the bus, and remain stopped until the stop arm is retracted and the school bus starts moving
again.



Food Service Department

FLY (Feeding Lunches to Youth)

By Brenda Wyse, Foodservice Director

Beginning May 30, 2023, the Tuesday following Memorial Day, the FLY summer feeding program will
start. This program, sponsored by HACAP (Hawkeye Area Community Action Program), Anchor Bible
Church, and community volunteers, provides free lunches Monday through Friday in both Center Point and
Urbana through August 22. Sack Lunches are served from noon to 12:25 pm to youth under 18 after which
any leftovers will be offered to adults. Locations include the parking lot across from the Center Point library
on 720 Main Street and at the Legion Hall Pavilion on 204 W. Wood St. in Urbana. FLY is offered to any
and all area youth in our district! If you would like to volunteer or have any questions, please call (319) 849-
2518 or send an e-mail to centerpointurbanafly@gmail.com.

mailto:centerpointurbanafly@gmail.com


High School

A Letter from the School Nurse A Letter from the School Nurse

By Karen Lint
To all parents of Incoming 12th Graders,

All students entering into 12th grade will
need proof of the meningococcal (ACWY)
vaccine for meningitis. Meningitis can be a
very serious and life threatening disease and
is preventable with a vaccine. 

Your child may already have had this
vaccine for 12th grade. If this is the case,
please send a copy of the vaccination to the
school as soon as possible. If your child has
not had the vaccine, please schedule an
appointment with their doctor and send the
record of the vaccination to the high school
office. 

Your child is required to have this
vaccination when school starts and will not
be able to start school without the
documentation of the vaccines.

Thank you for your help with keeping our
students healthy!

Karen Lint, RN
CPU Middle and High School Nurse
klint@cpuschools.org
fax # 319-849-2068

by Karen Lint
A Letter from the School Nurse

To all parents of Incoming 9th Graders,

All students entering 9th grade are required
to have a dental exam. Please have your
child’s dentist fill out The Iowa Department
of Public Health Dental Form that is
required by the state. Your dentist most
likely will have this form. It is also on the
CPU website under Health and Nursing
Services. Please turn these into the office
before school starts.

Thank you for helping keep CPU kids
healthy!

Karen Lint,RN
CPU Middle and High School Nurse
klint@cpuschools.org
fax # 319-849-2068

mailto:klint@cpuschools.org
mailto:klint@cpuschools.org


          Retiring...2023: Nancy Brendel
                                      By Rob Libolt
                                      Thirty five years ago when the district started a high school 
                                      special education program Nancy Brendel was hired as a paraeducator.                 
                                      The program at that time served Center Point, Central City, and North
Linn. They were looking for someone with a medical and teaching background.
Mrs. Brendel had recently moved back to Center Point from California where she had  prior
experience working as a Certified Occupational Therapy Assistant providing job skill training to
high school special needs students which made her a perfect fit.

Mrs. Brendel is a dedicated para profressional who also has been our library interior decorator.
Her themes each quarter will be missed by all the students and staff. The time and effort she
puts into her job, students, and CPU Schools is truly a blessing to all. 

One of her favorite memories was working in the old high school building after the asbestos
removal. A group of teachers and Mrs. Brendel that were expelled from their rooms formed a
group called the “The Nine Lives Crew”. The group came up with some crazy yearly
homecoming floats for the parade. Reminiscing she can clearly remember one entry theme was
titled “Bored with Education”.The biggest fail they had was duct taping one foot to a single,
long wooden plank, and then trying to walk in unison during the whole parade route.
Eventually, they just gave up and carried the board.  The crowd enjoyed the struggle and
participated in all the laughs. 

After her retirement, Mrs. Brendel will look forward to having the time to spend with her
children and grandchildren. Also, taking the time to explore her creative side by painting,
sculpting, and crafting. Mrs. Brendel may have a few art classes in her future too which we
know she will succeed successfully in. 

Mrs. Brendel  will miss the students and staff that she has had the honor of working with
throughout the years. However, she will not miss figuring out what to wear everyday, or what to
pack for lunch.

Thank you, Mrs. Brendel and all your years of service here at CPU! You will be missed. 

High School



          Retiring...2023: Mark Tjaden

High School

                                By Rob Libolt

                                What will it be like at CPU without our beloved Mark TTTTTTTjaden? 
                                Mark and his last name have been a tongue twister since he started at 
                                CPU thirty three years ago. 

Mr. Tjaden taught Science classes including Physical Science, Chemistry, Advanced Chemistry
and Biology all at the high school level. Mark was also busy coaching junior high football for 31
years, high school girls track for 13 years and junior high baseball for 10 and basketball for 4
years. For five years at the high school he was also a co-advisor for National Honor Society. A
lot of years here with a lot of hard work and leadership, too. 

Mr. Tjaden organized and chaperone the Senior Science Trips for the past 27 years. Some of his
favorite memories are with the students on the Chicago Trip. He loved experiencing the trip
with the students and looked forward every year to this time. He also has learned that if he is
rooming with Mr. Libolt and has gone for donuts – he must share or never live it down. LOL

Spending time with his family will be Mr. Tjaden’s main focus in retirement. His wife of 25
years, Brenda, and he are looking forward to some trips and going to their grandkids activities.
If he does have free time, you may find him in his garden or on the bike trail. We will welcome
any extra produce he wants taste tested. 

CPU will hold a special place in Mr. Tjaden’s heart. His parting words are “I have been
extremely fortunate and grateful to have spent my entire teaching career in this district. I will
always be a Stormin’ Pointer with a lot of PRIDE!” 

We wish Mr. Tjaden the best and we hope to see him as a sub to give the pocket change for his
trips with his lovely wife. We love you, Mr. Tjaden.



Middle School

A Letter from the School Nurse
by Karen Lint
To all parents of Incoming 7th Graders,
All students entering into 7th grade will need proof of two separate immunizations this year. One is
for the Tdap (tetanus, diphtheria, and pertussis) booster. The other is for the meningococcal
(A,C,W,Y) vaccine. These diseases can be very serious and possibly life threatening,but are
preventable with vaccines

Your child may already have had these vaccines required for 7th grade. If this is the case, please send
a copy of the vaccination to the school as soon as possible. If your child has not had the
vaccinations,please schedule an appointment with his or her doctor and send the record of the
vaccination to the middle school office. 

Your child is required to have these vaccinations when school starts and will not be able to start
school without the documentation of the vaccines.

Thank you for your help with keeping our students healthy!

Karen Lint, RN
CPU Middle and High School Nurs
klint@cpuschools.org
fax 319-849-1758

by KC Tupa
Thank you
First and foremost, thank you to Mrs. Boies, Mr. Jaquette, Mrs. Wolff, Mrs. Monson, Mrs.Vaupel,
Mrs.Heitshusen, Ms. Salow, Ms. Teagle, and Mr. Brustkern for all of the hours of collaboration to create
a new master schedule. I would also like to thank all the other staff that were great sounding boards as we
worked through the process. I can’t thank you enough. 

Big Rocks
This past winter, this group of middle school staff started to look at our master schedule and improve our
schedule by 1.) Increasing core minutes (Math, Science, Social Studies, Language Arts); 2.) make sure
teachers have common planning time by content for collaborative teams; and 3.) make sure the schedule
has time for interventions/extensions as it is part of our MTSS (multi-tiered system of supports).

23/24 MASTER SCHEDULE CHANGE

mailto:klint@cpuschools.org


Middle School

Increase of Core Minutes
Our current schedule has students in core classes 180 minutes a day with science and social studies
rotating every 30 days. In essence, science and social studies are taught for half of the year. Next year's
schedule will have science and social studies taught year round. I believe this is going to be great for our
students as anytime we can get our students in front of great teachers, we all win. One of the obstacles
with having science and social studies year round is that we have 4 core subjects and 5 sections. Our
team’s solution to this was to split our language arts classes into a Literature course and a Language
course. Next year’s schedule will reflect approximately 250 core instructional minutes.  

Don’t throw the baby out with the bath water
Any time you add something to the schedule, you have to take something out. It was very important to
our team that we don’t lose sight of educating the whole child and cutting opportunities for Exploratory
courses. Currently, every student takes General Music, Wellness, Art, Computer Science, Physical
Education, and Financial Literacy. These courses rotate every 35 days and PE is offered on a 5 day
rotation. Next year, we are moving the Financial Literacy standards into the social studies curriculum.
General Music, Art, and Wellness will be taught in a 60 day trimester while PE, Computer Science, and
Guidance will rotate in on a six day rotation. This will allow us to keep all of our Exploratory classes and
offer PE, Computer Science, and Guidance all year round. Even with all the classes rotating in, our
students will get roughly the same amount of instructional minutes from our outstanding Exploratory
teachers.  

Trimesters
Don’t fret. The change from quarters to trimesters really only impacts Exploratory courses and how we
set up courses in Infinite Campus. We currently have 3 different schedules. LA and Math are on
quarters, Science and Social Studies are on trimesters, and Exploratory courses rotate 5 times a year.
Hopefully, the new schedule will bring some clarity around the schedule.  

23/24 MASTER SCHEDULE CHANGE (Continued)



Band/Choir
Our band and choir times won’t have a drastic change. Both will continue to be offered, and they will
rotate every other day like they do in the current format. We are working on how to continue to provide
opportunities for Jazz band. We will continue to develop our students’ talents and have strong music
programs at the middle school. 

WIN Time/ SDI/TAG
As part of MTSS, we will have 4 WIN (What I Need) times in the schedule. For flexibility purposes, one
of the twenty minute WIN times will be the students’ lunch time. The other 3 will be devoted to receiving
TAG (Talented and Gifted) services, SDI (Specially Designed Instruction), and/or
Intervention/Extension courses. These WIN times are in place to answer two questions: 1.) What do we
do if a student doesn’t learn it? 2.) What do we do if a student has learned it? 

Change is Difficult
Change is not always fun. Never changing is down right scary. CPU Middle School has always tackled
problems with a can do attitude. We will continue to make decisions based on what is best for all kids
and live our mission statement. 

Middle School

LiMe AWARDS

by K.C. Tupa
Each month our staff recognizes two staff members that have modeled behavior exemplifying
that month's habit. At our last ceremony, Mrs. Dorothy Jacobi recognized our amazing
administrative assistant, Mrs. Joy Boies.   Mr. Scott Britt gave his award to Mr. Lew Paine. 
 There are very few things as powerful as witnessing a co-worker show how much they
appreciate each other.  



Intermediate 
MAY ACTIVITIES

By Jon Hasleiet
The month of May is packed with many
activities. There are three concerts, three field
trips, and the fourth grade bike ride. Transition
activities for 2nd grade and 5th grade to help
them prepare for their new building will also be
held. Each school year, adults who would like to
attend activities such as a field trip or the bike
ride must fill out the volunteer application. It can
be found under the district tab on the school
website and should be completed one week prior
to the activity. Please contact your child’s teacher
if you have any questions about the upcoming
activities. 

FIELD DAY
By Jon Hasleiet
The PTO has organized several new events this
school year. Students and families have enjoyed new
events. The Thanksgiving Feast and Grandparents
Day were both very well received. It has also been
nice to see family members come in for Donuts with
Dad and Muffins with Mom. One last new event the
PTO is organizing for the students is a Field Day.
This will take place Friday, May 19th. Students will
eat a sack lunch after the Kernels Assembly and will
then spend the rest of the afternoon rotating between
15 activities. Each homeroom will rotate with their
homeroom teachers, focusing on cooperating,
collaborating, and having a fun afternoon. Thank
you to everyone who has continued to put in extra
time to create memorable experiences for students
and families at Center Point-Urbana.

END OF YEAR ASSESSMENTS
By Jon Hasleiet
The Intermediate building just finished up the
make-ups for ISASPs. Students did a wonderful job
working through challenging assessments along
with a different schedule for the week. Teachers put
in a lot of extra work to prepare students, create
groups and complete the training for the online
assessments. Mrs. Kremer and Miss Black (Mrs.
Fair’s intern/long term substitute) did a great job
making sure everything was organized ahead of
time and that testing ran smoothly. There were very
few minor issues since it was so well prepared.  

The final testing of the year is the FAST testing. It
will start Monday, May 15th. Students will take
math and reading assessments to determine the
growth they have made over the past trimester. The
data will also help teachers put students into groups
to start the next school year. Please look for the end
of the year data in the end of year communication.
Hopefully the results will reflect the hard work
teachers and students have been putting in during
this school year. 

makes all students feel like they belong in her
class.
works hard to boost student achievement.
reflects on her teaching practice regularly.
is willing to share materials and ideas.
students and parents fondly remember her for
years and maintain a connection with her.
always acts with the needs of students in mind.
has a great sense of humor and allows students to
see it and participate in the fun

By Jon Hasleiet
Roxie Koenen has been selected as the Intermediate
Stormin’ Staff Member of the Month for the month
of April. Below are a few things that Ms. Koenen’s
colleagues mentioned in their nominations.

Ms. Koenen…

Congratulations on being the Intermediate Stormin’
Staff Member for April 2023, Ms. Koenen. Thank
you for all you do to make Center Point-Urbana a
better place for students and your colleagues!

STAFF MEMBER OF THE MONTH - APRIL

https://cpuschools.keepntrack.com/apply/index.html?db=cpuschools


Primary

CPU Primary Farm Day Step Up Day at the Primary
by Sarah Tobiason

Our CPU Primary students will be having
Farm Day in our Primary parking lot on
Tuesday, May 2nd.  The students will be
able to see and interact with animals of all
types that spend their time on the farm.  
 Our host, Laura Niec, has worked very hard
to coordinate with area students and families
in order to make this event happen!  The
students will have an experience with beef
cattle, sheep, swine, goats, ponies and
donkeys, rabbits and ducks, and even
tractors and ATVs!  We have so much to be
thankful for as our students get to
experience such neat days of learning!

by Sarah Tobiason

Did you know that each year students from
one grade level get to “Step Up” to the next
grade level for a few hours? These “Step Up”
days are designed to help students learn
about what next year will look like for them.
They visit classrooms and meet teachers and
other staff members from the next grade
level. These “Step Up” days usually happen
each year in May as our students work to
finish one school year, and move into the
next!
Teacher Appreciation Week is May 8-12th!

National Teacher Appreciation Week is May 8-12th. 

by Sarah Tobiason

Although we celebrate our teachers every day of the year, this designated week is a great week to
reach out and say a huge thank you to all that our teachers and staff do for our students every
day! If you have a minute to reach out and thank a teacher, please do! Our teachers and staff
work very hard to reach every one of our students, every day. Thank you to our teachers and
staff, for all that you do in and outside of the classroom!

by Sarah Tobiason
We still have room open in both

our 3 year old and 4 year old
preschool classrooms for the

2023/24 school year.

Preschool Registration



Primary

Letter from the School Nurse:

A valid VISION screening: between the time frame of one year prior to the start of Kindergarten
until 6 months after Kindergarten has started.  
A valid DENTAL screening: between the time frame of 3 years old until 4 months after
Kindergarten has started. 
Up to date “Kindergarten shots/immunizations” prior to school starting or exemptions.
A valid LEAD screening: completed by your student’s primary care provider anytime from birth
through Kindergarten age. This is required - but the school does NOT need a copy of this
screening.

by Elizabeth DeLarm
Hello families of soon-to-be Kindergarteners!

As you start to make your summer plans, please take into consideration that all students entering
Kindergarten are required by Iowa Law to have multiple health screenings as follows:

1.

2.

3.
4.

Please consider making the necessary appointments to obtain the above listed screenings this spring or
summer and cross this off your to do list! You will find the Vision Screening Form and Dental
Screening Form on the CPU website Health & Nursing Services page at the very bottom. These
completed/signed forms and immunization cards can be returned to CPU Primary School via mail, to
myself via email, fax, at 2023/2024 “Meet and Greet,” or by sending it to school with your student once
school has resumed.  

Thank you!
 Elizabeth DeLarm, RN, BSN
 CPU Primary/Intermediate School Nurse
 edelarm@cpuschools.org
 Fax: 319-849-3811

Hello families of soon-to-be 3rd graders!
by Elizabeth DeLarm
 As you start to make your summer plans, please take into consideration that all students
entering 3rd grade are required by Iowa Law to have a vision screening completed. A valid
screening is one year prior to the start of 3rd grade until 6 months after 3rd grade has started.  
 Please consider making an eye exam appointment this spring or summer and cross this off your
to do list! You will find a Vision Screening Form on the CPU website Health & Nursing
Services page at the very bottom and can return the completed and signed form to CPU
Intermediate School via mail, myself via email, fax, at 2023/2024 “Meet and Greet,” or by
sending it to school with your student once school has resumed.  



PTO

PTO Year-End Summary and Strategic
Update

Summary of expenses and events: 

Summary:

By: Heidi Goettsch

Another school year has almost come and
gone so we thought it was time for an update
from the PTO about what’s happened and
what’s coming, and where all your donation
dollars have gone or will go.
 
At the beginning of the year, the PTO
committed to providing events and
opportunities to connect the school, the
families, and our community. We hope you
experienced that if you were able to partake
in some of the events, and stayed connected
through Seesaw. It takes a village to make
this all happen and many of you were a part
of that. Thank you!! You will see a listing
below of many of the events, along with a
summary of financials.

By: Heidi Goettsch
Seesaw (district)
Pendaflex (district) 
Walk-a-thon and Walk-a-thon carnival
Conferences meals (fall and spring)
Trick or Treat
Thanksgiving Feast
Movie Night
Teacher Appreciation (including coffee and
cocoa, teacher appreciation, allocation of
funds for classrooms, and more)
Muffins with Mom/Donuts with Dad
Sock Hop
Grandparents Day
Field Day

By: Heidi Goettsch
Starting balance: $55,000

Estimated expenses for events ($4650), 

Teacher engagement ($6,600) 
and District Expenses ($5650): $16,900

Income (Walk-a-thon, McTeacher Night, Scrip, Sock Hop,
Art to Remember): $22,800

Estimated ending balance for 2022-2023 school year: $60,900



We know you hear from us often with events and opportunities to engage. Thank you for engaging
when and how you were able to. As a result of all the efforts this year, we are able to again provide

some additional funding to the teachers to allocate to classroom expenses to start the 2023-2024
school year with the hopes that it minimizes out-of-pocket expenses for them. That is typically

awarded at the end of year if the budget allows, we are excited to be able to do that again this year.

PTO

By: Heidi Goettsch
Along with connecting our community, we also committed to ensuring we were good stewards of the
PTO funds by balancing the spend on those events along with continuing to pursue some of the larger
strategic initiatives. As we've mentioned in the PRIDE newsletters, we've been working closely with Ms.
Tobiason to get closer to securing funding for the Primary Playground. The 2nd grade playground is
overdue on being updated, and we want to ensure it continues to be a safe and fun place to play. With
the current estimated year-end balance of approximately $60,000, the PTO is looking to invest $50,000
of that balance for the playground equipment to match the district contributions of $50,000. Our
current estimated expense for the playground is around $250,000. With that gap, we are pursuing grant
opportunities to help supplement and are looking into ways to partner with individuals and businesses
in our community. Reach out to pto@cpuschools.org, Heidi Goettsch or Jennifer Dunn if you want to
discuss opportunities. 
We appreciate your engagement and trust throughout the year. We want your feedback on how and
where you want the PTO to support our community next year.  Click here to complete. We will
consider all feedback when putting together next year's calendar.  
 
Thank you!!  
 
Heidi Goettsch, President    515.953.9902                
Jennifer Dunn, Vice President    319.929.0300
Emily Turnis, Treasurer          319-431-9435            
Robin Saunders, Secretary    319-558-7170
Marcy Johnson, At-large       520-275-5697   
Danyel Koele, Teacher Liaison        
Jenny Bearbower, Teacher Liaison

https://forms.gle/wJZoFTjKFMPYEWC39
https://forms.gle/wJZoFTjKFMPYEWC39


Activities Department

SCHOOL PARTICIPATION TOTALS

By Scott Kriegel, Activities Director 
The Center Point-Urbana Activities Department is focused on providing a variety of
opportunities for our middle school and high school students throughout the year. Studies show
the more involved and active students are in their schools’ extracurricular programs, the more
connected they are with their school and the stronger their academics will be. That being said,
participation totals is a statistic we monitor closely within the department. Our goal each year is
to reach a minimum of 80% participation from our middle school and high school students in at
least one extracurricular activity. Data gathered through spring activities show we are on our way
to participation totals well into the 80% range, with summer softball and baseball still to come.
Thank you to our communities as they continue to do a tremendous job of supporting our
student-athletes and performers and who understand the value of education based
extracurricular programs.

Sponsors for the summer Stormcast are:
Center Point Foods, Discerning Wealth,
Center Point Chiropractic, Bish’s RV,
Center Point Family Dentistry, Neighbor
Insurance, Hiawatha Bank and Trust, and
the CPU All-Sports Booster Club

Stormcast Schedule for Baseball and Softball  
By Brent Winterhof



May 17 Baseball CR Washington 7:00 PM     
May 24 Softball West Delaware 5:30 PM     
May 25 Baseball West Delaware 5:00 PM   

May 30  Softball  Beckman  7:00 PM  
June 5  Baseball Mount Vernon  5:00 PM 

June 12 Softball Monticello   7:00 PM  
June 14 Softball Marion   5:30 PM  
June 15 Baseball Marion   5:00 PM 

June 19 Softball Williamsburg  5:30 PM  
June 23 Baseball North Linn  7:00 PM 

June 26 Softball Vinton-Shellsburg 5:30 PM  
July 5, 8, and 11  Softball Regionals

July 7, 10, and 12  Baseball Districts and Sub-State



Sports Boosters

Concessions

by Amber Hoskins
Concessions punch cards are available again this year online through Infinite Campus. For $25 you
get $30 worth of concessions items. Can only be used at the softball and baseball concessions and
can be picked up the first home game.  
Softball and Baseball concessions are looking for volunteers to help at the home games. There are
plenty of openings available. Without the volunteers we could not make the concessions successful.
If you can help in any way, please sign up below. As always it is greatly appreciated. Below are the
links for both softball and baseball. 
COMMUNITY: Baseball Concessions (signupgenius.com)
COMMUNITY: Softball Concessions (signupgenius.com)
At the May Booster Club meeting anyone interested in being on the Athletic Boosters has an
opportunity to come in and get voted on to replace any current members If you are interested the
next Meeting is May 10th at 6:00pm in the High School commons.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f4ca8ac2eaaf9c61-baseball#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f4ca8ac2eaaf9c61-softball1#/


CPU Nation School History Website

Checkout our Seniors on the School
Historical Website!

We are still looking for the following items:

Spend some time looking at the history of
the Center Point- Urbana, Center Point and
Urbana schools. The CPU All-Sports
Booster Club along with the Jim and Sally
Wooldridge Memorial have purchased a
website ( cpunation.touchpros.com ) and a
Touchscreen TV for the high school
commons. You can go to the bottom of the
screen on that TV or your computer, click
on CPU NATION at the bottom and spend
time reminiscing. Go to your graduating
class, the classes around you or visit your
children’s classes.

This is a living site and will continually have
information, videos, and pictures added to
it. Please checkout some of the following
about the graduates throughout the years!

Go to CPUNATION, then Academics, and
Senior Composites. You can then choose
1988-89 and see who were the last graduates
from Urbana High School and Centr Point
High School! The 2023 graduates will be on
after this years graduation!

Go to CPUNATION, then Academics, and
Senior Composites. You can choose 2010-
2011and see who won awards during the last
graduating ceremony before moving to the
new high school.

A video of the 2015 boys state track 4 x
400 Relay that clinched the state
championship

Urbana Yearbooks 1961-62, 1958-59,
1956-57, 1955-56, 1953-54, 1950-51 and
all years prior 

Center Point Yearbooks 1954-55, 1953-
54, 1952-53, 1950-51, 1949-50, 1947-48,
1945-46, 1944-45, 1943-44, 1942-43,
1941-42, 1940-41, 1938-39, 1936-37 and
all years prior (we have 1917-1918)

CPU Volleyball Videos from 1989 to
1997 and 2003 to 2014

CPU Girls Basketball Videos from 1996-
2015

CPU Boys Basketball Videos from 2003-
2008

CPU Boys Basketball Stats form 89-90,
90-91, and 91-92

If you have any of these , please email
touchpros@cpuschools.org. We will make
arrangements to get them.

mailto:touchpros@cpuschools.org


EEO and Non-Discrimination Notice

Architecture and Construction
Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics 
Transportation, Distribution and Logistics
Business, Management, and Administration 
Health Science 
Human Services 

EQUAL EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY 
The Center Point- Urbana School District offers career and technical programs in the following service areas: 

It is the policy of the Center Point-Urbana School District not to discriminate in its educational programs
and/or activities on the basis of age (except for permitting/prohibiting students to engage in certain activities),
race, color, national origin, religion, sex, disability, sexual orientation, gender identity, or marital status,
gender, socioeconomic status, or creed in accordance with state and federal laws, rules, and regulations. The
District is committed to the policy that no otherwise qualified person will be excluded from educational
programs or activities on the basis of age (except for permitting/prohibiting students to engage in certain
activities), race, color, national origin, religion, sex, disability, sexual orientation, gender identity or marital
status, gender, socioeconomic status, or creed. Further, the District and the Board affirm the right of all
students and staff to be treated with respect and to be protected from intimidation, discrimination, physical
harm and harassment.
The board requires all persons, agencies, vendors, contractors and other persons and organizations doing
business with or performing services for the school district to subscribe to all applicable federal and state laws,
executive orders, rules and regulations pertaining to contract compliance and equal opportunity. 
The District has adopted grievance procedures for processing complaints of discrimination. If you have
questions or a grievance related to sex discrimination pursuant to Title IX, please contact Assistant
Superintendent, Title IX Coordinator, 202 West Main St, Urbana, Iowa, 319-849-1102,
jelkin@cpuschools.org, or the U.S. Department of Education (attn. Assistant Secretary, Office for Civil
Rights; 400 Maryland Avenue Southwest, Washington, DC 20202; 800-421-3481; OCR@ed.gov). If you have
questions or a grievance related to any other provision of this policy, please contact Assistant Superintendent,
202 West Main St, Urbana, Iowa, 319-849-1102..
NOTICE OF NONDISCRIMINATION 
It is the policy of the Center Point-Urbana Community School District not to discriminate on the basis of age
(except for permitting/prohibiting students to engage in certain activities), race, color, national origin,
religion, sex, disability, sexual orientation, gender identity or marital status (in programs), gender,
socioeconomic status (in programs), creed, or genetic information (in employment) in admission or access to,
or treatment in, its programs and activities, and in employment practices, pursuant to Title IX of the
Education Amendments of 1972, Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Section 504 of the
Rehabilitation Act of 1973, the Americans with Disabilities Act, and other applicable state and federal laws. 
The District has adopted grievance procedures for processing complaints of discrimination. If you have
questions or a grievance related to sex discrimination pursuant to Title IX, please contact Assistant
Superintendent, Title IX Coordinator, 202 West Main St, Urbana, Iowa, 319-849-1102,
jelkin@cpuschools.org, or the U.S. Department of Education (attn. Assistant Secretary, Office for Civil
Rights; 400 Maryland Avenue Southwest, Washington, DC 20202; 800-421-3481; OCR@ed.gov). If you have
questions or a grievance related to any other provision of this policy, please contact Assistant Superintendent,
202 West Main St, Urbana, Iowa, 319-849-1102.


